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Primary Homework Policy
Policy Statement
Homework is considered a valuable part of the programme. KIS believes that it is vital that children learn to work independently of adults and have opportunities to practice their skills in different contexts outside of the classroom. Research indicates that children who have been worked too hard in elementary school start to burn out when they become adolescents and then turn off to academics. Learning should never be a burden, but a pleasure.
Procedure
Be considerate of the children (who have been asked to work very hard during the day), the parents, and their home life. While homework is a necessary part of school life, we must be very careful not to overload the children.
The KIS recommended Guidelines are as follows:
· EY to KG: Occasional activities to support the programme plus reading*
· Grade 1:   20 minutes Monday - Thursday, plus 15 minutes of reading*
· Grade 2:  30 minutes, Monday - Thursday, plus 15 minutes of reading*
· Grade 3-5: 30 to 60 minutes, Monday - Thursday, plus15 minutes of reading*
· Thai: 15-30 minutes per week

· Specialist  can contribute  to the homeroom activities

*Home reading should be viewed as an essential component of academic success.  All students across the primary school should engage with reading at an appropriate developmental level on a regular basis. Reading can be in either mother tongue or of the language of instruction.
Students in KG and Early Years should not be given homework; however, activities to encourage language development, discussion and promote family involvement are acceptable. Home reading should always be encouraged.
Homework should be sent home in a folder with clear expectations regarding completion, as well as estimated time allocations for each activity. Teachers should review the homework with their students prior to sending home on a Monday and be available throughout the week to answer questions and provide support. Homework should be posted on the Blog or access from home.  Homework should be returned on a Friday. Homework is differentiated and consists of a variety of activities that support all curriculum areas, allow flexibility and student choice as well as support Mother Tongue.
Any websites or links provided as a part of the homework must be accessed and assessed prior to circulation for suitability, any web searches should be accompanied by a suitable child friendly search engine for parental use at home.
It is the teacher’s responsibility to ensure that parents are regularly informed about homework routines and requirements. Homework should not be assigned on Fridays so that weekends can be family time. However, if a student has been absent or has fallen behind in his/her work, the weekend may be used as “a catch-up opportunity”.
Teachers are encouraged to elicit feedback from parents on a regular basis to ensure the homework given is manageable, differentiated homework should also be provided for students who need additional support or challenges. Students must receive appropriate feedback on their homework and regular comments should be given to validate student effort and achievement.                                            

Homework guidelines have been developed collaboratively to ensure consistency in time allocation, expectations, and content. Teachers should be familiar with the document and communicate this information to parents.
Students who are absent for long periods of time due to extended illness or vacation should be provided with work to do at home to ensure they do not fall behind in the programme. 
In the event of school closure, please review the Emergency School Closure and Home learning Guidelines.
Cross Reference:  Academic Staff Handbook
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